

## D PALACE PRIMARY SCHOOL 大元十分大元十分大元十分大元十分大元十分大元十分大元十分大元十分大元十分

St Leonard's Street, Bow, London, E3 3BT • Tel: 020 8980 3020 Email: admin@oldpalace.towerhamlets.sch.uk • Website: www.oldpalaceprimary.co.uk



17th October 2022

Dear Parents/carers,

On Thursday 20th October, Year 6 will be attending the 'Children's University' graduation ceremony at Bow Schools Riverside Theater from 13:30 until 15:00/15:15.

As you are aware, the children took part in the project last year, gathering points and codes for all the learning and activities they did outside of the classroom. The children did a great job attending afterschool clubs (inside and outside of school), completing activities at home (such as baking or community work) and being adventurous (such as bike riding or taking big long walks through nature). Many of the children even earned lots of points by attending the year 5 residential trip!

The children collected their points using the online Children's University Dashboard, and worked towards unlocking the Bronze medal. As they progressed, they also unlocked achievements and stamps for their efforts and hard work.

It is now time for us to celebrate their achievements with a graduation ceremony for their Bronze year on the project!

During the graduation ceremony, the children will either be awarded with a certificate of participation, or a certificate of completion for the bronze medal! Throughout year 6, the children will have time to earn more codes and point with their extracurricular learning and activities to see if they can unlock the next medal!

All children will be provided with gowns and mortarboards for the ceremony.

We will also be hosting an assembly to relaunch the project with the **current year 5** children, and refresh parents and children in **year 6**. We will contact parents in due course with a date.

Please arrive at the Bow school Riverside Theater at 13:30 promptly

13:30- Parents arrive

**14:00-** Graduation ceremony starts – A few words from Mr. Heighington and Children's University

**14:45-** Graduation ceremony ends

14:45 to 15:15- Parents and students are able to take photos with the CU banner

**15:15** - Children to return to school for afternoon pickup

We look forward to seeing you on Thursday

Kind Regards,

Mr. Heighington

**Assistant Headteacher** 













